
 

 

 

  

 

                      19 May 2022  

 

Excellency, 

   

I have the honor to refer to the General Assembly resolution 75/308 entitled “Scope, 

modalities, format and organization of the high-level meeting on improving global road safety”, 

in particular paragraph 11, in which the Assembly: 

 

"Request[ed] the President of the General Assembly to draw up a list of 

representatives of other relevant non-governmental organizations, civil society 

organizations, academic institutions and the private sector who may participate in 

the high-level meeting, including its panel discussions, taking into account the 

principles of transparency and equitable geographical representation, with due 

regard for gender parity, to submit the proposed list to Member States for their 

consideration on a non-objection basis and to bring the list to the attention of the 

Assembly for a final decision by the Assembly on participation in the high-level 

meeting". 

 

Accordingly, I have the honor to enclose herewith, for your consideration, a list of  relevant 

non-governmental organizations, civil society organizations, academic institutions and the private 

sector which have applied to participate in the high-level meeting on improving global road safety, 

to be held on Thursday, 30 June and Friday, 1 July 2022, in the General Assembly Hall, at the 

United Nations Headquarters, New York. 

 

If I do not hear from you by 26 May 2022, at 5 p.m, I will take that there is a general agreement 

on the list. Any objection should be sent to Mr. Shaoxuan Liu, Adviser on Sustainable 

Development (Shaoxuan.Liu@un.org), and Mr. El Hadj Lehbib Mohamedou, Adviser at the Legal, 

Budget and Reform Team (Elhadj.Mohamedou@un.org) in my Office. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest considerations.  

  

   

 

  Abdulla SHAHID  

 

 

All Permenant Representatives and Permenant 

Observers to the United Nations 

New York 
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